
NOTICE of AIR PERMIT COMMENT PERIOD and PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and a public hearing to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional approval of three 
air permits. 
 

There is a public comment period from April 17, until June 3, 2024, and a 
public hearing on May 22, 2024, for:  

 
Companies:  Marathon Petroleum Company LP (Marathon – APP-2024-0053), 
Air Products and Chemicals, Inc. (Air Products – APP-2024-0055), and MPLX 
Terminals LLC (MPLX – APP-2024-0054) 
 
What is being requested?  The request, called the Detroit Permitting Project, is 
to allow Marathon to operate at its physical capacity; add air pollution limits at 
Marathon and Air Products; implement voluntary pollution control projects at Marathon; and increase the 
height of the vapor recovery unit stack at MPLX. 
 
Technical Details: The public comment period and public hearing are to allow all interested parties the 
opportunity to comment on the three proposed permits.  It has been preliminarily determined that the 
requested changes will not violate any of EGLE’s rules nor the National Ambient Air Quality Standards.  
The facility’s impact will not exceed the Significant Impact Levels for sulfur dioxide, nitrogen oxides, 
carbon monoxide, particulate matter less than or equal to ten microns in diameter, and particulate matter 
less than or equal to 2.5 microns in diameter. 
 
Additionally, the permit modifications will require revisions to Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) 
No. MI-ROP-A9831-2012c (SRN A9831).  This public comment period meets the public participation 
requirements for a future administrative amendment to the ROP.  
  

 
Provide comment in any of these ways by June 3, 2024:  

• Email to EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov  
• Voicemail by calling 517-284-0900 
• In writing to:  EGLE, AQD Permit Section Manager, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760 
• At the in-person public meeting and hearing, on May 22, 2024, starting at 5:30 p.m. at the Kemeny 

Center, at 2260 South Fort Street, Detroit, Michigan 48217.  The meeting and hearing will also be 
broadcast.  The public may join the broadcast at: https://bit.ly/3vtrIy7.  EGLE staff will be available to answer 
questions and provide assistance if needed.   

 
 

More information about this project may be found at: 
Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice, choose “Applications Open for Comment”. 

 
Get technical reports about this project:   
• Detroit District Office:  EGLE, AQD, 313-456-4681 
• Detroit:  City Clerk’s Office, 313-224-3270 

• Wayne County:  Wayne County Clerk’s Office, 313-967-6938 
• Lansing: EGLE, AQD, 517-648-6663 

 
 

Contact Laura Gramza at 517-230-4404 one week in advance of the hearing if you need accommodations. 
 
  

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
 

 
Cindy Smith, Permit Section Manager 
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